
   

 
 

Statement on the Revocation of the Deferred Action for Childhood 
Arrivals (DACA) Program 

                                                                                  
  
As presidents of Vermont institutions of higher learning, we share deep concern over the 
current administration’s decision to terminate the Deferred Action for Childhood Arrivals 
(DACA) program and the way it is being implemented. The decision to rescind the access to 
education, permission to work, and exemption from deportation for almost 800,000 
undocumented students and adults who were brought to this country as infants or children 
threatens to disrupt the lives of students in our state and across the country who, through no 
fault of their own, have known no other home than the United States. 
  
DACA students make important contributions to American society. And they have contributed 
constructively and actively to our institutions’ intellectual communities. Despite the six-month 
delay, the lives of hundreds of thousands of young people and their families will be thrown into 
turmoil midway through the academic year. We support swift action by Congress to bring 
forward legislation to establish DACA permanently in law. We further support Congress in 
their work to be forward-looking, finding a way to make the DREAM act and the BRIDGE act a 
legal reality, allowing young people the opportunities to develop and use their gifts to build an 
even better America.  We applaud any progress that is being made to continue this program. 
  
We also support Vermont in joining 14 other states in a lawsuit challenging the plan to 
terminate the DACA program on the basis that it will cause harm to hundreds of thousands of 
their residents, injure colleges and universities, damage companies and state economies, and 
disrupt the states’ statutory and regulatory interests.  
We are proud to be members of a state that has long embraced and protected its immigrants. 
Our institutions all seek to enroll the best and most promising individuals regardless of their 
circumstances, and we have benefitted from the presence and contributions of DACA students. 
Vermont is a state that is proud of its independent spirit, strong sense of community, and sense 
of justice. We stand united with DACA students. 
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